St Elizabeth's Catholic Primary

Thave come so that they may have life and have it to the full'

Dear Parents/Carers

Retirements

As you may have already heard, Mrs Williamson and Mr Hough are both retiring at the end of the school year. We thank them both for their service and dedication to the many children they have worked with over the years. We wish them well in their retirement and now begin the search for their replacements. With this in mind, there is currently a Site Manager's job advertised on the Sefton website with the closing date of 11th May.

Bikes/Scooters

Please can we remind Parents/Carers that children should only bring bikes or scooters to school in the morning. If children do travel to school on a bike or scooter, they MUST NOT ride it on the school yard. In the Juniors, children should walk their bikes to the rack and place them in. In the Infants, we ask that adults take the bike and place it in the rack. If it is crowded around this area, we ask this to be done once the children have gone inside. We have had an accident this morning where a child was bumped into on the yard. With that many children around, it is not safe to be using bikes/scooters. Thank you.

Fortnite

Many of our children are coming into school each day extremely tired due to playing games on their consoles. Many of the games, such as the one above, are not suitable for young children. We have had children acting out these games on the yard and this often leads to arguments. We ask that you monitor the games your child is accessing and also ensure that you limit the amount of time they spend on their consoles and mobiles. If the children come to school tired, they will not learn as well as they should.

Girls Football

Well done to the Y4 Girls team who took part in a 'World Cup' tournament at Goals. The girls performed brilliantly, gaining 3rd place out of 7 teams. We were very proud of all of them.

Attendance

Well done to classes 1SF and 6H for their fantastic attendance last week. We hope that they enjoy their treat from Mrs Elder! Whole school attendance last week was a disappointing 93.1%.

Assessment Periods

We now have the statutory testing period upon us and shortly, Y2 and Y6 will begin sitting tests in various subjects. This will then be followed by Y1 who will complete their phonics tests. We know how hard the teachers and children have worked to prepare for these and we wish them well. Please ensure that your child is in, every day, to give them the greatest chance of success as possible.



3rd **M**ay 2018

St Elizabeth's Mass Times

Saturday 5pm Sunday 9.30am

Forthcoming Events

Monday 7th May Bank Holiday

Tuesday 8th May KS1 Sats begin

Monday 14th May KS2 Sats begin

Please note:

Please ensure that all contact details are up to date with the office and dinner money is paid in advance. Thank you